


December 2018 – December 2019 proved a very busy and 
successful year for FoHS……..

5th February 2019: FoHS win the Cheshire East 
Best Kept Station Award



February 2019:  FoHS and the South Manchester 
branch of CRP arranged a display of “Line Art” in Handforth Library.



November 2018:
Writing the grant application 

to Access for ALL

4th April 2019:
The rail minister announcing the 
application’s success.  After 20 years 
of trying, a pair of lifts will be provided
to facilitate platform access!!



Planting shrubs (April) and >500  spring 
bulbs (November) in the embankment 

of the southbound platform. Bulb
planting with the assistance of 

Handforth Grange schoolchildren.



30th May 2019:
Installation of decorative arches symbolising
the importance of the station to Handforth



10th July: Millenium sign repairs: 
replacement of rotten plywood backing 
& insertion of maroon contrast medium



July/August
Sign repairs:

new frame for the 
southbound 

Running in Board

Reinstallation
of refurbished

Running in
Board 

Completing 
the job by

fitting a new bezel



July/August 2019: Installation 
and unveiling of new bench as a 

memorial to our former treasurer 
Steve Nash



Conservation work and the building of a 
frame for a Running in Board on loan from 

the Connolly family



Mounting the Running in Board loaned 
by the Connolly family on three reclaimed 

crossing sleepers



19th October 2019: 
Inaugurating the Running in Board 

loaned by the Connolly family



Thursday 3 October 2019: 
FoHS win 2nd prize in the “Influencing Positive  Change”

category of the National ACORP awards.



November 2019: 
Handforth Beavers, Cubs and Scouts 

decorate the station in order 
to commemorate Remembrance Day



Christmas 2019: Children from St Benedict’s school decorate the station


